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ALL STAFF/FAMILIES/RESIDENT ALERT: 

We have another staff member that has tested positive with COVID-19. This staff 

tested positive with the rapid test yesterday and is awaiting lab confirmation of the 

result. To summarize all the recent notices; at this time we have a total of 3 staff that 

are out of work due to testing positive, to date we have had a total of nine positive 

staff, one positive nursing home resident and three positive assisted living tenants. All 

of the assisted living cases as well as the nursing home case have made a great 

recovery, we have had no deaths related to COVID-19. All of our staff have also been 

able to recover from this virus. All of the cases, except for one, we feel are related to 

community spread, not facility spread. So what does this mean…it means everyone 

has to do their part to protect themselves while out in the community. The numbers in 

our area continue to soar and our hospitals are at or near capacity. Please, please, 

please do your part: mask up, socially distance, do not attend gatherings, stay home if 

you are sick. We will send out another update later in the week with the results of our 

facility wide testing from Monday 11/16/20. Stay safe everyone!! 

Sincerely, 

Mark Rust Administrator Kendra Hiles Director of Nursing 

 


